

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

February 20, 2024
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, February 20, 2024 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present was Auditor Michelle Norris.
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 9:00 am.  The minutes from the regular meeting of February 6, 2024 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
RE: ALTERNATIVE ELECTION POLLING SITES

Clerk Julie Fithian presented to the Commissioners a listing of alternative locations for election polling sites as a backup plan if something were to occur and the scheduled polling site could not be used.  The Martin County Election Board approved the resolution at their last meeting with resolution number 2024-2.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve the alternative locations for election polling sites, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: EMA UPDATES


EMA Director Monty Wolf stated the department assisted Shoals Fire Department with a barn fire on Friday night on Chicken Farm Road.  There is an eclipse meeting next Tuesday at the EMA building at 2:00 pm.  There is an LAPC meeting next Tuesday at Lakeview at noon.  President George stated he would not be able to attend the eclipse meeting at 2:00 and asked that the Commissioners be informed if there was action needed on their part.  EMA Deputy Director Andy Ringwald stated Public Health Nurse Julia Albright has organized the meeting.  There is a link on visitindiana.com where groups hosting eclipse events need to register, as of right now Shoals Business Association is the only Martin County group who has registered.

Deputy Director Ringwald stated he issued a warning level travel advisory last Friday night, the highest he can issue without the Commissioners’ approval.  Deputy Director Ringwald stated during the snowfall on Friday night there were issues with citizens using traction control on their vehicles, traction control does not operate correctly in the snow.  
RE: EXTENSION UPDATES


Extension Director Dena Held stated she has returned from a session of 4-HMPLA which is 4-H and military partnership throughout the nation.  Director Held stated she just returned from Kings Bay and Jacksonville, FL and participated in presentations regarding youth programming and leadership while making connections though the military to enhance what 4-H is doing with Crane Naval Base.  There are two more sessions coming up in May and August; Director Held stated her project is focused in hypersonics. 

         Director Held presented flyers and invitation for all for the UAV program which will be held on March 25 and 26th at the Martin County 4-H Fairgrounds, register by March 15th.  Additional flyers were presented for a program in which Extension is partnering with Memorial Hospital on February 29th “New Year New You, Get Your Body Moving”.  She encourages involvement in programs.

RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES


Highway Superintendent Scott Seals stated the department’s mechanic has turned in his resignation, applications are being accepted.  Superintendent Seals stated he hates to see the mechanic go, but he wishes him the best.  There are two dump trucks down, one has an electrical issue and the other has a tailgate lock issue.  All other equipment is up and running.  


Superintendent Seals stated the department tried something they had not tried in the past, to pre-treat the county roads before snowfall.  Superintendent Seals stated pre-treating the roads seemed to help a lot and it will be something the department tries to do the next time as well.  Commissioner Summers thanked the Highway Department for plowing snow on Saturday.

President George asked if applications had been received for the mechanic.  Superintendent Seals stated a few applications have been received and they will continue to take applications for a little bit longer.  President George stated the operators can continue to step up and fill in until the mechanic is hired.  President George asked if the mechanic makes more than an operator.  Superintendent Seals stated the mechanic does make more.  President George asked if when the operators filled in for the mechanic if the operator was paid the mechanic wage.  Superintendent Seals stated that has not been done since he has been there, but he believes it was done in the past and it has been discussed doing it again during this period of not having a mechanic.  President George stated he believes the operator should be paid the mechanic wage if they are doing the mechanic job, to which Commissioner Roush agreed.

RE: CUSTODIAN RETIREMENT AND REPLACEMENT


Human Resource Director, Amy Rincker, stated John Jones retired as custodian after 26 years of service.  Director Rincker stated Brittany Williams has been hired as custodian for the Courthouse and the Highway Department, the Highway Department schedule to be determined.  The Commissioners thanked John Jones for his service and wish him well in retirement.
RE: AUDITOR UPDATES


Auditor Michelle Norris stated she is working on the annual financial report which is due February 29th, which will give the State the financials of 2023.  Auditor Norris stated there was a kickoff meeting with TrueRoll regarding their software, which will track the homestead deductions.  Auditor Norris stated her office will get a report from TrueRoll which will be worked to ensure the Auditor’s office agrees with TrueRoll’s findings.  President George stated TrueRoll will make sure that no one has two homestead deductions filed.

RE: SHOALS PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD APPOINTMENT


President George stated the Shoals Public Library has recommended the Commissioners appoint Aaron Tarr for the Shoals Public Library Board.  The term is a partial term to complete the unexpired term of Mary Smith and runs from January 6th, 2024 to December 30, 2024.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to appoint Aaron Tarr to the Shoals Public Library Board, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

RE: INTERNET


President George stated he, Auditor Norris, and Judge Wright-Ryan met with RTC regarding the internet in the Courthouse, and will be obtaining a quote for fiber internet.  Auditor Norris has also reached out to Smithville to obtain a quote.  President George stated the Commissioners will do something to improve the internet in the Courthouse.  President George stated he and Auditor Norris will continue to meet with the companies before it is brought before the Commissioners for a decision.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:16 am with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, March 5, 2024 @ 9:00 am.
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